
 

Suffolk County Council meeting Thursday 11July 2024, vote 
taken on Motion 1. 
 

Motion 1 – Proposed by Councillor Matthew Hicks and seconded by Councillor 
Richard Smith MVO.  

Motion text: “Suffolk County Council recognises that the public, having expressed 
their views at the General Election, have elected a new Government alongside many 
new Members of Parliament representing Suffolk’s constituencies.  

This Council pledges that it will work with the new National Administration and awaits 
details of the new policy directions which are expected soon.  

This Council will welcome new national initiatives, for example, on social care, fairer 
funding for our young people in education and extra resources for Suffolk’s highways 
while also carrying out the important responsibility of holding newly elected 
representatives to account.  

In these early days of the new Government, Suffolk County Council recognises the 
duty it has to co-operate, and looks forward to a positive and beneficial relationship 
with Government Ministers and all our local Members of Parliament, for the benefit of 
the people of Suffolk whom we all represent.” 

 

Members present agreed the motion by general assent. 
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